
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Good afternoon and welcome to this week’s bulletin.

IIt is been a busy start to the new term at John Ferneley and we kicked off with a welcome back to all
students on Monday. It was fantastic to see so many students keen to get back into classrooms after their
half term break. I have taken the opportunity to walk around school and pop into as many lessons as
possible this week, and I have also been lucky enough to show a number of prospective families around on
tours; it’s been fantastic to see such hard working and focused learning going on. Now that students have
settled back into school, our priority is to focus on helping them to retain and recall everything that is being
taught. Our teaching staff are working hard to help students by using 'Do Nows' at the start of lessons and
quick quizzes to help students further.

At the beginning of this year, we introduced red folders for our students to help them to be more organised
and to use as a record for homework. Next week, we will be reminding students about the importance of
these. We will also begin to start using them as a way to safeguard our students and we will therefore be
asking students to have these with them at all times.

Last night we hosted a ‘Supporting Success Evening’ for our Year 11 parents/guardians and students,
which was very well attended. I really enjoy these opportunities to speak face-to-face about the most
important things we do in school – support students to achieve the very best they can whilst looking after
their personal well-being. There are some fantastic resources that were shared on the night and if you were
unable to attend, these have all been uploaded to the school website > main menu > students > Year 11
Supporting Success. 
We have been working to develop our school website and over the coming weeks you will see even more
information being published about individual subject areas, and supporting information for you as
parents/guardians of John Ferneley. 

Next week (Thursday 4th November), it is Year 8 Parents’ Evening, so if you haven’t yet had the chance to
book your appointments, please do so as our teachers are looking forward to sharing updates about how
students are getting on in school.

In the meantime, as ever, please do get in touch if you have any questions or concerns, and please do join
me and Mrs Kettle (our SENDco) on a Tuesday at 9am, if you have anything specific to discuss. My door is
always open.

Best wishes, 
Natalie Teece
Head of School
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SEND Update

To Parents/Guardians of SEND students,

Your child will soon have a designated key person in college to discuss their learning with, where every
two weeks, your child will meet with their key person to reflect on their learning. This will give them an
opportunity to discuss their achievements and areas for development too. This is part of our
commitment to ensure that we offer provision that is both supportive and inclusive for all students.
Please look out for a letter with more details.
 
I am also available on a Tuesday morning at 9am if you would like discuss any aspect of SEND. 

Best wishes,
Melissa Kettle
SENDco

Our new
enrichment

timetable for
Autumn 2 is now

live!



Click the link below
to view:



Enrichment
Timetable

https://www.johnferneley.org/extracurricular


October 2021 - Black History Month is here!
Wednesday 3rd November - Drop Down Day
(Futures Enrichment Day)
Thursday 4th November - Year 8 Parents'
Evening, 4:00pm - 7:00pm
Monday 8th November to Friday 19th
November - Year 11 Mock exams 
Tuesday 16th November - Parent Forum
Meeting
Wednesday 24th November - Year 10
Support Success Evening, 5.30pm - 6.30pm
(Auditorium)
Friday 26th November - new date for COVID
Vaccinations 12 - 15 year olds [first dose]
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We are proud to be supporting The Royal British Legion's Poppy
Appeal again this year. Students will have an opportunity to buy
poppies and other merchandise throughout the school day.

If you would also like to donate, please follow this link >
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/johnferneleycollege

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/johnferneleycollege


Read more here >
https://issuu.com/bla
ckhistorymonth/docs
/black_history_month

_magazine_2021 

https://issuu.com/blackhistorymonth/docs/black_history_month_magazine_2021
https://issuu.com/blackhistorymonth/docs/black_history_month_magazine_2021





